
STATUTORY NOTICE 

SAINT GEORGE CATHOLIC VOLUNTARY AIDED COLLEGE SOUTHAMPTON –  

ALTERATION FROM SINGLE SEX TO CO-EDUCATIONAL PROVISION 

 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(3) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that the 
Governing Body of Saint George Catholic Voluntary Aided College Southampton intends to make a 
prescribed alteration to Saint George Catholic Voluntary Aided College Southampton, Leaside Way, 
Swaythling, Southampton, SO16 3DQ from 01 September 2013. 
The Governors of Saint George Catholic Voluntary Aided College Southampton propose to alter the college 
from a single-sex boys’ school to a mixed-sex school, by admitting both boys and girls into Year 7 from 
2013. The college will remain with a capacity for 600 students. 
The proposal will be implemented in stages in that girls and boys would be admitted to Saint George 
Catholic Voluntary Aided College Southampton into Year 7 from September 2013, and into every Year 7 
cohort annually thereafter until each year group is mixed-sex from September 2017. 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can be obtained by 
writing to Sara Lefeuvre, Saint George Catholic Voluntary Aided College Southampton, Leaside Way, 
Swaythling, Southampton, SO16 3DQ, or by emailing consultation@st-george.southampton.sch.uk.  
Within six weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or make comments 
on the proposal by sending them to Saint George Catholic VA College Consultation, School Organisation 
Team, Children’s Services & Learning, Southampton City Council, 3rd Floor Southbrook Rise, Millbrook 
Road East, Southampton, SO15 1YG. Email comments can be sent to 
CSL.Infrastructure@southampton.gov.uk (with Saint George Catholic VA College Consultation in the 
subject heading). 
 
Signed: G Doyle 
Chair of Governors, Saint George Catholic VA College Southampton  
 
Publication Date: 3 January 2012 
 


